McDill Inland Lake Protection and Rehabilitation District 

Commissioner Meeting 
Tuesday June 10 2014
Board Members Present: Joe Blonigan, Krista Olson, David Enerson, David Quick, Tom Patterson, Jack Negaard  
The meeting started at 8:10 pm and was held at 3317 Della St.  
Review of Harvesting Permit Map:    The permit is still in the final stages of approval due to the DNR not completing the map until the last week of May.  Scott had stated that harvesting did not need to start on McDill until the first week of June.  Scott also had originally stated that broad cutting of areas would not be allowed under new state requirements, and instead harvesting using channels and navigation lanes must be done.  The map that was presented at the Lake District meeting on May 13 was not received well by some residents.  Jack had discussed with Scott Provost earlier changing the navigation lanes to wider areas as it would take a lot of excess time to harvest in that pattern.  It was stated by Scott that the map could be adjusted as long as only 70% of the total acreage was only harvested.  The commissioners reviewed the map, and decided to change the map by removing some areas off the southern half of McDill.  Areas on the north half were widened out to allow a clear cutting in front of homeowners docks.     

Chemical Treatment:   The permit paperwork is in and awaiting DNR approvals.  The hope is to have the treatment in by the end of next week.  The treatment will be using diquat, which can also affect native plants such as elodea, the most dominant plant in the lake.  Schmidt’s aquatic will again be used for the treatment. If the treatment is not completed by end of next week, assistance will be needed by other commissioners and Emily to complete the last of the mappings and sending out e-mail notifications to residents since the Olsons will be on vacation.  
Staffing:  Tony had been upset that a paper was forgotten by Greg, and blew up on Greg with swearing at him while small children were present.  Tony had also outbursts over unlocked equipment, which was on investigation to be found left unlocked by him.  Upon Tony threatening to have Maynard and him quit, Greg told Tony he would quit so as to not upset them.  Due to the amount of hours needed to catch up on harvesting, it was decided not to have Greg quit and to instead staff with Tony/Maynard harvesting during daytime, and Greg harvesting and driving truck during the late afternoon/evening and weekend.  Greg agreed to stay on and work as many hours as possible on the opposite shifts.     
Next Meeting:    A meeting will be called when needed.    
Meeting Adjourned 9:30 pm.  Minutes respectfully submitted by Krista Olson, Secretary.  
